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The Honorable Michael Regan 
Administrator 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 
1200 Pennsylvania Ave., NW 
Washington, DC 20004 

Dear Administrator Regan: 

COMMITTEE ON ENVIRONMENT AND PUBLIC WORKS 

WASHINGTON, DC 20510-6175 

April 19, 2021 

I write today regarding your commitment to work with me and my colleagues to continue our 
bipaitisan efforts addressing per- and polyfluoroalkyl substances (PF AS). I am requesting a 
detailed update and briefing on the status of EPA's ongoing activities related to PFAS. 

As we discussed at your confirmation hearing before the Committee on Environment and Public 
Works (EPW), addressing the challenges of PFAS contamination is one of my jurisdictional 
priorities as EPW Ranking Member. I have long taken a lead role in bipartisan efforts to address 
the issue. Of significant importance to me is timely action by EPA to set drinking water 
standards for two specific PFAS-perfluorooctanesulfonic acid (PFOS) and perfluorooctanoic 
acid (PFOA). I also took a lead role in provisions included in the Fiscal Year (FY) 2020 National 
Defense Authorization Act establishing a clear process for EPA to publicly share information 
from PF AS manufacturers, processors, and users around the country. To address the substantial 
environmental and public health impacts from PF AS in West Virginia, I secured language in the 
FY 2019 Department of Defense Appropriations Act to reimburse the city of Martinsburg for the 
significant costs involved in upgrading the Big Springs water treatment facility. This language 
addresses high levels of PF AS resulting from federal government releases of aqueous firefighting 
foam, detected in the drinking water. I also ensured Berkeley County was included in a joint 
study between the Department of Defense and the Agency for Toxic Substances and Disease 
Registry on PF AS exposure in populations living and working on and around military bases. 

I want to thank the EPA staff for their action in response to my February 17, 2021 letter urging 
White House Chief of Staff Ronald Klain to promptly move forward with the "Final Regulatory 
Determinations for the Fourth Drinking Water Contaminant Candidate List," in which EPA 
finalized its determination to regulate both PFOS and PFOA under the Safe Drinking Water Act. 
I am grateful that this previously completed work was freed from the regulatory freeze under the 
Klain Memo 1, and that EPA staff are now able to continue to work expeditiously to establish a 
National Primary Drinking Water Regulation. 

1 White House Chief of Staff Ronald Klain, Memorandum on Regulatory Freeze Pending Review (Jan. 20, 2021) 
("Klain Memo"). 
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